
 
 
 
 
 

  BLOOMINGDALE BOARD ACTIONS 
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A Summary of Recent Actions Taken by the 
Bloomingdale Village Board of Trustees 

 
VILLAGE BOARD MEETING  

MONDAY – FEBRUARY 22, 2010 
 

 

 
 
MAYOR IDEN SWORE IN FRANK GIAMMARESE as Chief of Police.  Chief Giammarese 
was appointed to the position effective upon the retirement of the former Police Chief, Tim 
Goergen, on February 12, 2010. 
 
AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 13 OF THE BLOOMINGDALE 
COMPREHENSIVE CODE TO PROVIDE FOR LIQUOR CONTROL (BOND DRUG 
COMPANY OF ILLINOIS, LLC) was passed.  The Walgreens stores at 180 E. Lake Street 
and 270 W. Lake Street were granted liquor licenses. 
 
THE 2010 ZONING MAP FOR THE VILLAGE OF BLOOMINGDALE, dated February 22, 
2010, was approved as prepared. 
 
WARRANT #2 FOR THE MONTH OF FEBRUARY, 2010 in the amount of $913,743.42 
was approved as presented. 
 
A PET RESCUE update was presented to the Corporate Authorities. 
 
JSV LANDSCAPING of Belvidere, IL was approved as the vendor for the 2010 Tree 
Planting Program on the basis of their lowest and best bid of $18,852.30. 
 
MILIEU DESIGN, LLC of Wheeling, IL was approved as the vendor for the Multi-Year 
Landscape Maintenance Program on the basis of their lowest and best bid in the amount of 
$31,800.00, renewable in one-year increments, Year 1 of 5. 
 
 

 
 


